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Changes on the Supervisory Board of Deutsche Beteiligungs AG 

Annual General Meeting elects Dr Maximilian Zimmerer 

 

Frankfurt am Main, 21 February 2019 – The Supervisory Board of Deutsche 

Beteiligungs AG is once again complete: today, the Annual General Meeting 

elected Dr Maximilian Zimmerer by a broad majority. He is now the sixth mem-

ber of the Supervisory Board. The election became necessary when the former 

long-serving Chairman of the Supervisory Board, Andrew Richards, resigned 

from his office for health reasons and left the Board last October. 

 

Dr Zimmerer (born 1958) is a Supervisory Board member of Münchener Rück-

versicherungs-Gesellschaft Aktiengesellschaft ("Munich Re"), based in Munich. 

At the end of 2016, he had ended his active board membership at Allianz SE, 

having worked for the insurance group since 1988. He held various Executive 

Board positions since 2000: his last tenure as a member of the Executive Board 

of Allianz SE included responsibility for Allianz Group's investments – and 

hence, also for the private equity business. 

 

"We are convinced that Dr Zimmerer's experience and expertise will very well 

complement the competence profile of DBAG's Supervisory Board," com-

mented Gerhard Roggemann, Chairman of the Supervisory Board, following the 

election by the Annual General Meeting. 

 

Deutsche Beteiligungs AG, a listed private equity company, initiates closed-

end private equity funds, and itself invests alongside those funds in well-posi-

tioned mid-market companies with growth potential. DBAG focuses on those 

industry sectors where Germany’s ‘Mittelstand’ is particularly strong in inter-

national comparison. With its experience, expertise and equity, DBAG sup-

ports the portfolio companies in implementing long-term and value-enhancing 

corporate strategy. Its entrepreneurial investment approach makes DBAG a 

sought-after investment partner in the German-speaking world. DBAG man-

ages and advises capital amounting to around 1.8 billion euros. 
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A photo of Dr Zimmerer is available on request by e-mail at: 

caroline.niederlaender@dbag.de 
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